
 

 

 

STATE OF TENNESSEE 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 

Division of Solid Waste Management 

William R. Snodgrass Tennessee Tower 

312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 14th Floor 

Nashville, Tennessee 37243 

 

 

July 20, 2022 

 

The Honorable Jimmy Sain 

Hardeman County Mayor 

P.O. Box 250 

Bolivar, TN 38008 

 

RE: Reissuance of Convenience Center 

Hornsby Convenience Center — CCC350000596 

 

Dear Mayor Sain: 

 

As required by Rule 0400-11-01-.02(2)(b) of the Solid Waste Processing and Disposal 

Regulations, the Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Division of 

Solid Waste Management (DSWM), has reviewed your amended notification to the Permit-By-

Rule for the Hornsby Convenience Center.  The amended notification was needed to acknowledge 

the correct address of this convenience center, which was incorrect on the previously approved 

Permit-By-Rule.  The correct address for this facility is 615 Main Street, Hornsby, TN 38044 

(latitude 35.22417/longitude -88.825715). 

 

Therefore, DSWM is notifying you of the results of this review in accordance with Rule 0400-11-

01-.02(6)(b)2(ii).  DSWM approves the updated notification amendments for incorporation into 

the approved Hornsby Convenience Center Permit-By-Rule as previously authorized by DSWM’s 

letter dated October 3, 2019. 

 

If you have any questions, feel free to contact Jeremy Hooper by email at Jeremy.Hooper@tn.gov 

or call 615-686-7847. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Lisa A. Hughey, CHMM 

Director 

 
cc: Clift Jeter, DSWM, Jackson Environmental Field Office  

Records.SWM@tn.gov  
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